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RFP No. 2024-09 

Comprehensive Support Services for Applications and Integration Technologies utilized 
by the Guam Waterworks Authority, Guam Power Authority, Port Authority of Guam, 

& the Guam International Airport Authority 
Response to Inquiries No. 7 

 
This addendum serves to revise the previously issued bid documents and/or provides additional 
information for informational purposes. In cases where the responses below result in modifications to 
the bid documents, please consider them as amendments to the original RFP 2024-09. The following 
responses address RFIs received from potential bidders on September 10, 2024. Please note that no 
additional inquiries will be responded to prior to the RFP Proposal Evaluation.  Proposals must be 
received not later than September 23, 4:00 p.m., Chamorro Standard Time (Guam time). Responses 
received after the closing time for receipt will not be considered. 
 

 
 

 Question/Inquiry from September 10, 2024: GWA RESPONSE: 

1. The RFP-2024-09 document states that PAG is 
using JDE E1, however in the excel file “RFP 2024-
09 RFI #4”, PAG is listed with JDE One World 
modules. Could you please confirm which JDE 
version PAG is using? 
 

See response to question 1 in Response 
to Inquiries No. 4 issued on September 5, 
2024. 
 
http://guamwaterworks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2024/09/Response-to-
Inquiries-No.-4-RFP-2024-09.pdf 
 
As indicated in the scope of work, PAG is 
using JD Edwards EnterpriseOne. 

2. In the excel file, the list under column “E” for PAG—
should we consider these as the E1 modules 
currently in use? 

Yes 

3. In the excel file, there is a list of E1 modules for 
GPA under column “E.” Should we consider these 
as the modules currently in use? 

Yes 

4. Similarly, there is a list of World modules for GIAA 
in the excel file under column “E.” Should we 
consider these as the modules currently in use? 

Yes 

5. For GWA, it appears that the list includes all 
E1modules for which licenses are held. Could you 
confirm the list of E1 modules currently in use? 

Yes 

 
Bidders are also notified to visit the GWA website: www.guamwaterworks.org to ensure that  any 
addenda to the bid, answers to questions, and reminders are communicated to all bidders during the 
solicitation process. 
 
 
__________________________ ______________ 
Thomas F. Cruz, P.E.                       Date 
Acting General Manager 
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